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Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Mission work. The summer months are usually 
the busiest for us. This year is no exception. I 
spent much of the month of July on the road. I 
travelled to Germany, then to Sweden. Then I 
made a trip to Filiasi, where we had a special 
meeting with he entire church, and then to 
Bucharest. From Bucharest, I took bro. David 
with me and traveled to Sofia, Bulgaria, where 
we visited Bro. Hristo for a couple of days. We 
haven’t seen bro. Hristo since 2019. We brought 
Gospel literature in Russian, as there are many 
Russians in Sofia now, and he wants to share the 
Gospel with them. It was a blessed time, and we 
pray and plan to start making regular trips there. 
The other brethren were busy, as well. Aurel Munteanu continued travels to Bucharest, and he also 
traveled to Zalau, where people started gathering in Bro. Florin’s house. More and more lost people 
come there to listen to the Gospel. They even talk with their relatives and invite them to come. We 
haven’t seen genuine signs of conversion yet in any of them, but they are interested in learning more. 
Also, some relatives of bro. Florin started attending. They are saved, but members in false churches. 
They are studying church truth now.  Pray for them, for Bro. Florin and for his family, too. If we start 
regular meetings there, other members and people that study with us from northern Romania could 
come there, which would be an encouragement for them. Our hopes are that a true church would be 
established there. Be in prayer for this.  
The Lord is moving the brethren from Bucharest toward being organized as a distinct church. They 
grow in faith, in holiness and in their dedication to the Lord. They still don’t feel ready to be organized, 
and we don’t want to impose this on them. But we see signs that the Lord is preparing them. After the 
leaven was purged (the brother that caused trouble was excluded), there is a great love, fellowship and 
desire toward holiness and each one is identifying their particular calling and gifts and making full use 
of them in the church. They make mission trips, visit and help one another, and also started going out 
on the streets and from door to door to distribute literature and share the Gospel with people. The Lord 
is also equipping bro. David for the ministry, and we are praying for him, as a church. All things are 
moving toward the organization of a new congregation of like faith and order. Pray with us for this! 
Literature work. Last month we distributed thousands of Gospel booklets. A family from Germany 
came to take literature from the print shop. They are listening to our sermons on Youtube. We shipped 
out 10 large packages and printed a new booklet, The Baptism of Jesus by bro Ron Crisp. We are 
making progress with the translation work in 7 languages now. More about this in the next prayer letter. 
Thank you all for your love, prayers and support! Bro. Raul 
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